
Paw Prints   

school.stpiusx.com 

Paw Prints is e-mailed to you every Thursday.  Please open it and read the bold print to determine 

if you need to continue reading the items that pertain to you.   
 

Important Dates : 

 
 

Lunch Menu:   
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Principally Speaking 
 

 

Dear Parents,  

 

As we head i nto the month of May we can reflect more deeply on our Blessed Mother. Motherõs 

Day is a beautiful time to reflect on our own mothers and the impact they have had on our lives. 

My mother frequently reminds me that God has entrusted our childrenõs souls to us, and he must 

always remain a part of this great journey. It is amazing how we grow from physical mothers to 

spiritual mothers the older our children become. That is why it is so imperative to lay a strong 

foundation of faith and morals while they are li ttle. Please take the time this month to pray to our 

Blessed Mother for your children and the children that may not have a mother. When we were 

little, my mom would pray for a different child each day. She continues to pray for her children 

and their famil ies. With ten kids, she has lots of prayer intentions!  

 

Although summer is around the corner, we need for the children to continue to learn. Please 

help us make sure they are completing their homework and getting enough rest. Our second 

graders will be making their First Holy Communion this weekend. Let us pray  for all of them as 

they receive Jesus for the first time. Our monthly virtue is JOY. JOY stands for Jesus, Others, and 

Yourself. Keeping all these things in proper order gives us great JOY!  

 

Yours in Christ, 

Mrs. Greenwell  

 

Boosterthon, St. Pius X student Fun Run Fundraiser is set 

for  Thursday, May 11!!  From now until then, we will be 

promoting the run at  school with social media and posters, 

organizing Pep Rallies, help track donations, oversee classroom 

T-shirt orders, participate in weekly Team Huddles, aid with 

the actual Run on May 11 and help count collections 

afterwards. Everyone is welcome, and we would love to see 

some of the Dad's get involved with this fun activity with our 

kids.  If you could participate in any capacity, we would 

appreciate your help!  We raised over $30,000 last year, so 

letõs work together to reach this year's goal.   Anyone 

interested in being on the Boosterthon committee, please 

contact Amy Mayer at amy.mayer@twc.com.  Thank you! 

mailto:amy.mayer@twc.com


 

Thursday, May 25 ς Last day for school lunches 
Friday, May 26 ς Pack your lunch; Field Day  
Monday, May 29 ς No School in observance of Memorial Day 
Tuesday, May 30 ς Pack your lunch; Private Transportation 
Wednesday, May 31 ς Last Day of school with 11:00 dismissal, Private Transportation 

 

Dear Mrs. Clark, 

Iôm hoping you can help me. I have a fourth grader who has expressed to me that she does not want to leave her teacher 

after this school year. She says that she doesnôt want to go to the fifth grade. I think she is scared and nervous about the 

transition. Do you have any suggestions on things I can do to help prepare her for next year? 

 
Sincerely, 

Nervous About Next Year 

 

 
Dear Nervous About Next Year, 

I have found that there are a lot of students who become nervous at the end of the school year because they are concerned 

for what the next year will bring. I would take the time to reassure your student that this is perfectly normal and that she isnôt 

the only one worried about the big ñjumpò upstairs. Here are a few suggestions to help your student feel confident about 

moving on to the next grade level, whether it be first grade, fifth grade or even high school: 

¶ Discuss and work out a plan for the logistics of the change. Regardless if they are staying in the same building 
or going to a new one for high school, many children worry about if they will be able to find their new classroom or 
rooms on the first day. Many older students will also worry about remembering their class schedule. Take some 
time before the new year starts to talk to your child about a plan to help them figure out where they need to go. 
Make copies of their class schedule so they can tape one inside their planner, another inside their locker and an 
extra in case they lose the others. Also, take time to come up before school starts so your child can do a walk 
through and get a feel for their new routine. You can also see if their teacher is available for them to come in early 
and meet them one on one.  

¶ Discuss any academic concerns your child has. Many students worry about the transition to the next grade level 
because they believe it is harder than their previous years. Take time this summer to talk to your child about 
strategies that will help ease their concerns. For example, work with them on time management skills or create an 
organizational system that works for them.  

¶ Establish routines. This is especially true for students making the transition to high school. Your child may think 
that this new change means more freedom for them but unfortunately this might set them up for failure. 
Encourage your child to set up an after-school routine as soon as the year starts to ensure homework gets done 
and they stay organized. 

¶ Donõt end your involvement. Just change it. Your child is getting older and may not want you volunteering at their 
school as much. This doesnôt mean you still canôt show an interest in what they are doing at school. Take time to 
talk to your child about their day. This is something you can even start practicing on this summer. Talk to your 
child about what they are excited about when school starts again and what they are worried about. Show your 
child that you care about their transition to a new grade level just as much as they do.  

 

Have a question for the counselor? Email me at nrauen@teachers.stpiusx.com. 

mailto:nrauen@teachers.stpiusx.com


The Book Fair is coming the week of May15-19!  
 

All students will have the opportunity to visit the fair during 
their scheduled library time. Parents, grandparents, and friends 
are welcome to come and visit the Book Fair with them! Many 
volunteers are needed to make our fair a success.  
 

We need volunteers...we need YOU! Volunteering at the Book Fair 

is the perfect way to stay connected to your child at school and help 
students find the books they can't wait to read. Sign up now and get 
ready for a fun and rewarding volunteer experience. If you would be 
interested in helping with setup or checkout during the fair, please 
click here to sign up. Thank you!! 
 

 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 
---------------------------------------------------------- 
The following teachers were honored at this yearôs Diocesan Teacher Recognition Luncheon 
for the following numbers of years of service to our Diocese:  
¶ 5 year Anniversaries - Amanda Hyams, Meghan Frost,  

Jeff Slater, Tracie Wiehe 

¶ 10 year Anniversaries - Kathy Brunot, Joanna Tallarigo 

¶ 15 year anniversary - Karen Henson 

Congratulations to these teachers and thank you for all you 
do for St. Pius X! 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Annabelle Sunday received third place for her essay in Covington Catholic's National English Honor 
Society Writing Competition. Annabelle explained her personal growth over the past few years, while 
overcoming several challenges. We are so proud of her dedication and strong work ethic!  

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Eighth Grader, Trey Gronotte , has been invited to display his National History Day project at the 

Smithsonian Institutionõs American History Museum as part of a special showcase the week of 

the National History Day Competition. Each state gets to choose one exhibit to send to the 

showcase, and the Kentucky Historical Society chose Treyõs. As part of this experience, he will 

spend a day at the museum, interacting with curators, other s taffers, members of the public, 

and an occasional VIP visitor.   

https://volunteer.scholastic.com/#/signup/uxbdHHNCi


  Whatās new in       
  the Classroom 

 

Kindergarten ! 
Kindergarten helped to clean up the flower beds and area 

surroundi ng our church! This was a hands -on experience for 

our Kindergarten students to participate in as we learned 

about plants. We had a great time cleaning up our school ! 
 

 

First Grade ! 
The first graders are making the most of this last month of school with an ABC Countdown to the 

end!  We are doing a fun activity each day as we work our way up the alphabet to the letter Z, 

when they will zip up their backpacks to go home as second graders.   We really loved reading some 

of our favorite books outside with a first grade " Buddy," and especially our " Campout" day with 

tents, flashlights, s'mores, and a campfire.   We can't wait to  see what tomorrow will bring with 

each letter!  

           

 

Second Grade ! 
The 2nd graders love Science class! We have been 

learning about three types of energy; heat, light, 

and sound.  We performed two experiments using 

heat.   We watched what happens to a Peep when 

you add heat.   We also tested to see what would 

happen to an M&M when we added heat.   Science is so much fun ! 
 
 
 

 

 



Field Day for Grades K-7 will be on Friday, May 26. 
 

Ms. Schmitt is still in need of the following help for Field Day 2017: 

  15 more parents to help run the various stations for the day.  

  1 can of whip cream, 8 packs of bunch of balloons, 4 bags of 

sour patch kids and 2 bags of skittles. 

Sign-up using the link http://signup.com/go/Tkqjwm   

Field Day Colors:  

I am asking each grade level to wear the following color T-ǎƘƛǊǘ ǘƻ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ άƎǊŀŘŜ ƭŜǾŜƭέΥ 

K-     

1st-   blue 
2nd-  purple 
3rd-  red                                   Please do not buy a shirt, but 

4th-                         check around to borrow one 

5th-  orange                            from a neighbor or friend! 
6th-  green 
7th-  black/grey     Remember to pack a lunch!  

 

 

 

 
. 

Join us St. Pius X students on May 12th  during your recess time for a COOL 

TREAT!  The Girls on the Run group will be hosting a fundraiser for The American 

Cancer Society. Each student may purchase a popsicle for 25 cents. With each 

popsicle the students will receive a little note of thank you or encouragement to 

help make their day happ ier. We hope that everyone will help us raise money to 

help fight all types of cancer.  We will appreciate any donations that you can 

make to help support the cause.  Come and join us for the COOL party!    

Thank You, GOTR, Spring 2017 

      

  

http://signup.com/go/Tkqjwm

